7/21/2016 Phone Log- RO510 C&L Trucking, 2460 Wood St., Oakland
Duration: Approximately 15 minutes

Received a phone call from Ms. Janice With regarding my July 18, 2016 request for a discussion. This
discussion will be a meeting with her daughter in attendance. | also requested that she bring an
environmental consultant so we’ll all be on the same page at the same time. Ms. With declined bringing
a consultant.

Ms. With said the site had three addresses and the current C&L address is simply a mail drop. | tried to
understand if the Pacific Pipe address (re RWQCB closure) was one of the three addresses, but it
apparently wasn’t- at least she did not agree with the idea that it was.

Ms. With indicated the C&L site never had a tank, and she did not know how the site was contaminated.
She said the property was only occupied by a mobile office- similar to a double wide trailer. She said soil
had been placed on the C&L property from the Pacific Pipe site about the time of the Loma Prieta
earthquake. The soil was dug up from the driveway and aerated for three years and then disposed off-
site.

Ms. With said she wanted to schedule a meeting. | looked at my Program Managers schedule and
determine nothing appeared available until August 30. | suggested the morning of either the 30", 31
or September 1. Ms. With said she will check with her daughter and get back to me.

Keith Nowell



